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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

       Welcome to our week 3, term 3 news-

letter.  As is apparent from our diary dates, 

our annual school sports carnival is happen-

ing on Wednesday, 27th August. The carnival 

will again be held at ‘Field of Dreams’ at Pan-

ania. The day will commence at 10.00am 

with a number of sports activities to be pro-

moted in line with our Active Afterschool 

program. Please come along and cheer on 

your child and support our schools dedica-

tion to healthy lifestyles.  There will be med-

als awarded throughout the day and students 

will have the opportunity to have lunch with 

their family.  There will be a canteen availa-

ble offering a selection of food and drink, 

including tea and coffee.  We look forward to 

welcoming you to this special day. 

 

Thank you to those parents who attended  

the National Disability Insurance Scheme  

and  Oral Hygiene workshops held last week.  

Numbers were small but the information 

presented was well received and feedback 

was very positive.  There will be further 

workshops held on the NDIS and I encourage 

all parents and Caregivers to attend. These 

valuable sessions will assist  with making vital 

decisions about your child’s future care when 

the new scheme is introduced in 2018. 

 

I would like to inform  you of my intention to  

transition to retirement from the end of this 

year. I will be taking leave in 2015 and offi-

cially retiring at the end of term 4, 2015. 

CALENDAR 

P&C meeting 

5th August 

McDonalds     

Fundraiser 

12th August 

High Tea 

15th August 

Senior Formal 

BBQ Fundraiser 

16th August 

P&C BBQ 

12th August  

Sports Carnival 

27th August 

Fathers Day Stall 

4th&5th   

August  2014 

  

It has been an amazing journey since I be-

gan as a casual teacher at Broderick Gilla-

warna in 2001 and I will take many memo-

ries with me when I leave. There will be an 

expression of interest for the Principal posi-

tion for 2015 and the substantive position 

will be formally advertised at the end of 

that year. The school community will be 

informed of the result of the EOI in late 

term 4.  

 

 

Please  continue to look for all notices, in-

cluding excursion notes and  

parent/teacher meeting information in your 

child’s communication folder and school 

bag. 

I look forward to meeting with you at the 

next round of  PLP meeting this term. It is 

vital that at least one parent or caregiver 

attend these meetings to allow for review 

and discussion on future directions for your 

child in 2015.  Please ensure that you re-

spond to notices of  dates and times for 

these sessions. If an interpreter has been 

booked for you, please ensure you come to 

school for that meeting as the cost to the 

school if you do not arrive, is $300.  

 

Thank you and regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen McDonell 
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P a g e  2  

P r i m a r y  G r e n f e l l  

Primary Grenfell visit Panania Library each 

Tuesday afternoon to listen to a variety of     

stories and make craft related to the texts.  

At the end of Semester 1 the students decided 

that they would like to learn more about 

choosing and borrowing age appropriate 

books. They were given their own library bag 

and a class library card. Students understand 

that any book they borrow must fit into their 

bag; and is their responsibility. 

This term, in addition to learning how to re-

turn last week’s book and borrow a new book, 

the students in Primary Grenfell are reading 

chapter books!  

Students are split into two groups and the li-

brarians are reading Roald Dahl’s classic novel  

“George’s Marvellous Medicine”. 

Happy reading! 



P &  C  N E W S  

 Chocolate fundraiser monies are to be sent to school as soon as possible please.  If you would 

another box to sell, please contact the office. 

 Father’s Day stall with be held on the 4 & 5th of September.  

 The movie fundraiser night was very successful . Thank you to all those families  who supported 

this fun night. We raised $900. 

 The last BBQ held on the 19th July raised $700. Thank you to those people who helped out on the 

day. 

 Please support our school when visiting McDonalds in store, at Revesby on the 12th of August 

between   5-7pm.  Mention Broderick Gillawarna School and a percentage of your purchase will 

be donated to our school. 

 Next P&C meeting  is on  the 5th August. All welcome. 




